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March 2022 

Wenhaston Warbler 

The phone box goes for repairs 
 

The lorry came on Monday 25th January 
2022 at 08:45 to take our dear 
telephone box to be renovated.  It only 
took 30 minutes to lift and load it! I 
watched with fascination at how easy it 
was for one man and a crane to do the 
work solo!   

 
I’m looking forward to seeing it 
back next summer looking 
bright and shiny and as good as 
new. They are part of our 
English heritage and I like to see 
them well looked after for the 
next generations to enjoy in our 
villages.                         Sue Cooke   
 
Great news for the Warbler, we have a volunteer to take over the 
small ads. Hilary Jeffrey has years of experience working for an 
advertising agency, so expect some changes at the Warbler. Welcome  
Hilary! ( contact details page 20).Also welcome to a new regular 
correspondent, Mr Stone, of Wenhaston Primary School (page 19) 
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 Wenhaston Café 
 

Following the successful reopening of the café on Saturday mornings 
there is a lot of interest in opening the café again on Wednesday 
mornings. This, of course, requires not only more staff for counter 
service and washing up, but also more bakers, so we are looking to 
recruit some new people. 
Volunteers are welcome to do as little or as much as they wish. Just 
one session or bake every couple of months would be appreciated. 
There is no permanent commitment as rotas are organised to fit round 
the volunteer’s availability.  
If you think you could help or would like to know more about what is 
involved, please drop in to the café at any time on Saturday March 5th 
between 10am and midday, and see Viv, Annie or Liz for more 
information. If you are unable to come on that day, please contact Viv 
for information re baking or Liz for information re counter service and 
washing up.  
Liz - lizcunningham111@yahoo.co.ukViv - vk@pagodasystems.co.uk 
We look forward to hearing from you!                    Liz Cunningham 
 

 
Halesworth Branch of Cancer Research 

 invites you to their annual 

 Big Breakfast 
 on 

 Saturday 19th March 
 9.30am - 1pm 

 at 
 Holton Village Hall Ip19 8rz 

 Raffle, Cakes, Jewellery & Scarves, Nearly New & Gifts And Good Bric - 
A - Brac. 

Dawn Davis 
 Chair. 

 

mailto:lizcunningham111@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:vk@pagodasystems.co.uk


4 
 

Attention Wenhaston Learners:  1 day course April 1st 
“Winged History” 

 
For all too familiar reasons, the last two sessions of the Wenhaston 
WEA course had to be cancelled in March 2020. Happily, tutor Ian 
Mclachlan, responding to popular demand, has agreed to complete his 
course on the USAAF in East Anglia during the Second World War. The 
day course, to be held on Friday, 1st April, will cover the lost sessions 
that take a nostalgic look at the American presence in the area. And, as 
a bonus, Ian will also give an insight into the pioneering men and 
women flyers of the 1920’s. 
This course is not directly organised by the WEA and therefore there is 
no advanced booking. The venue will be the Village Hall, Hall Road, 
Wenhaston IP19 9EP and the session will start at 10.00am, concluding 
around 3.30pm. The fee of £18 is payable on the door by cash or by 
cheque and includes coffee/tea/biscuits at a mid-morning break. 
Attendees will need to provide their own lunch (12.45pm – 1.30pm). 
For further details, contact Barry Norrington on 01502 478762 or 
barry.norrington48@btinternet.com 
We very much look forward to seeing again those who enjoyed the 
truncated course of two years ago and to welcome newcomers too.                                                       
Ian Bigwood 

 
Wenhaston Walking Group 

 
After the winter reductions we return to two walks again in March. The first 
will be the local Wenhaston walk on Tuesday, 1st March leaving Wenhaston 
Village Hall at 10am. The second walk will be on Tuesday, 15th March starting 
at 10am from The White Horse, Rendham, Saxmundham IP17 2AF. The walk 
of a little more than four miles will take us around Rendham and Sweffling 
followed by lunch at The White Horse. A menu will be circulated, as has 
become customary, prior to the day. If you are interested in being added to 
the circulation list, please email ipbigwood@btinternet.com  
                                                                           Heather Phillips (01502 478545) 

mailto:barry.norrington48@btinternet.com
mailto:ipbigwood@btinternet.com
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Wenhaston Village Hall 
Hall Road, Wenhaston, Halesworth, Suffolk, IP19 9EP 

Charity Number: CN 1001694 
Custodian Trustees: Parish Council 

Managing Trustees: Management Committee 

 

Wenhaston Village Hall AGM 
Tuesday 29th March 2022 

7.00 pm 
All welcome 

 
Please come and support your village hall and hear what we have 

achieved in 2021 and our forthcoming plans 
Refreshments afterwards 

 
New committee members are always welcome to help keep the village hall running 

If you can help 
Please contact Guy Chinery (Chair) 07939211998 

or guy.chinery@btinternet.com 
 

 
 

Pedestrian Access to the Village Hall 
 

The AGM is our opportunity to learn about changes and forthcoming 
events at the village hall. We have been wondering what the proposals 
are for the pedestrian access to the hall, which is currently closed. This 
is obviously our chance to find out. 
 If you have any views about this which you would like to raise with the 
management committee now is the time to put them. We would be 
happy to collate opinions if that is helpful, especially if you will not be 
able to attend the meeting. 
 
                               Jill and Michael 01502 478016 jill.daines@btinternet.com 

 

mailto:jill.daines@btinternet.com
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Book Talks at Halesworth Library 
 

In the series of book talks at Halesworth Library, the Friends of 
Halesworth Library have arranged a talk on Thursday March 17th at 
2.30pm by Edward Wilson, a writer of spy fiction and who has been a 
Suffolk resident since 1976. Full details will be available at the library 
closer to the time of the event. The talks are open to everybody but, as 
numbers are restricted, booking is required. Please ask at the Library 
desk, telephone 01986 875095 or 
email friendsofhalesworthlibrary@gmail.com if you wish to attend. 
Suffolk Libraries Day this year will be on Saturday 12th March. For more 
information, please visit www.suffolklibraries.co.uk 

Mobile Library in Wenhaston 

The Mobile Library will be at the Village Hall between 3pm and 3.45pm on 

Friday 25th March.                                                             Nigel Frostick 

      
Wenhaston Community Lunches 

 Help still needed 

 
Our March lunch is on 
Monday March 28th 12 
for 12.30pm. If you, or 
someone you know, 
would like to attend a 
lunch, please contact me 
or Margaret Goldstone.  
We are very grateful that 
we have a growing team of people to help us. However, we still really 
need a couple more people to help to organise some of the lunches, 
ensuring there are enough volunteers to cover all the tasks and 
supervising on the day. We would be grateful for any offers of help but 
would particularly welcome one or two more people to help with the 

mailto:friendsofhalesworthlibrary@gmail.com
http://www.suffolklibraries.co.uk/
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organisation, so that the project is sustainable in the long run. We try 
to restrict organisers to 3-4 lunches over the year. If you would like to 
volunteer, or find out more about it, again please contact me or 
Margaret G. 
Revd. Alison Alder                              Margaret Goldstone01502 478378 
01502 478855 / 07584 416277                                                               
alisonalder@hotmail.co.uk 

 
             Wenhaston Flower Club 
 
As is traditional for flower 
clubs, we had our Christmas 
Meal in February, and we 
would like to say thank you 
to Ian and all the staff at The 
Huntsman and Hounds 
Spexhall for looking after us, 
and the delicious food. 
Everyone had a lovely time. 
We resume our monthly 
meetings in March. 
Our venue is Wenhaston 
Village Hall and we meet on 
Tuesday 1st March at 7.30 
pm.  
We are looking forward to 
welcoming two new 
demonstrators at the club. 
Sammy and Tessa will be 
doing an Easter themed demonstration (yes Easter already). Dawn Davis 
We don’t have an annual membership fee just come along on the night. The 
cost at each meeting is £5 which includes tea/coffee and biscuits. 
We are a friendly little club so if you haven’t been before, please come and 
join us. We meet on the first Tuesday in the month.               Dawn Davis 

 

mailto:alisonalder@hotmail.co.uk
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Looking Forward to Spring with Halesworth Dementia 
Carers’ Fund 

 
Film at The Cut 
Our next film to be shown at The Cut is 
“The Last Letter from Your Lover”, a 
beautiful, gentle British film. It will be 
shown at 2.00 on Weds 16th March, doors 
opening at 1.45. There will be a raffle and 
beautiful handmade cards on sale. 
Singing With Friends. 

This group, led by Helen Hayes, an experienced local teacher, musician 
and singer, meets on alternate Wednesdays at Holton Village Hall, at 
2.00pm. It gives carers and their family members a chance to relax, 
socialise and enjoy a range of musical activities. 
Art and Craft at The Cut 
Meeting weekly on Thursdays at 2.00 at The Cut Theatre, with a wide 
range of activities undertaken by families, this group has already 
produced their own screen-printed cards which are on sale at The Cut 
box office. The group is led by local artist Sophie Wood. 
Looking forward to Spring, we are hoping to start a Seated Exercise 
Group for families. Details regarding day and venue are still to be 
confirmed. The Ladies Lunch Club is a new fund-raising initiative to be 
led by Arlette Smith, a Friend of HDCF. The first one will be on 3rd 
March at The Angel, and subsequent lunches will be on a monthly 
basis, with dates to be confirmed. If you would like to join, please 
contact us on 01986 875641. 
The Carers’ Support Group is for family carers who are looking after a 
loved one with dementia. The group meets once a month at the 
Peartree Centre and provides a forum for people to discuss their 
situation in a private and safe environment. As a trustee for the HDCF 
the facilitator is Jim Fyfe, but the group belongs to the members and 
will go forward they want it to. Alice Sparksman (Alzheimers Support 
Worker) will be available to offer support and advice offered by the 
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Alzheimers Society. If anyone caring for a person with dementia would 
like to be a part of this group, please contact Jim on 01986 875641. 
For information regarding the work of HDCF we can be contacted at 
information.hdcf@btinternet.com or on 01986 875444    John Wood                               
 

Village Show 2022 
 

Third time lucky? We hope so. Once more the Village Show Committee 
are putting their heads together to put on the best show ever. The 
famous potato in a bucket will go ahead come rain or famine. It is time 
to collect your bucket and spud from the foyer in the Village Hall. The 
show isn’t until the 24th July so plenty of time to produce a plenitude 
of potatoes or even splendiferous amount of spuds!                                                                       
Felicity Jelliffe 
 

Mad March hares! 

Visit "Hares and more” in the Shop on  www.ruth-mccabe-artist.co.uk to find 

a sale of paintings of our wonderful hares. Prices reduced through March.  

Make a studio visit for 

an extra 10% off the 

website sale prices 

during March. 

Use 

rc4619@icloud.com to 

arrange a time to pop in. 

(Coles Hill studio, 

Wenhaston) 

 

Ruth McCabe 

mailto:information.hdcf@btinternet.com
http://www.ruth-mccabe-artist.co.uk/
mailto:rc4619@icloud.com
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Suffolk Wildlife Trust - The Wildlife of Costa Rica 

 

At our February meeting, the Blyth Valley and Southwold Suffolk 
Wildlife group were treated to a visit to the tropical country of Costa 
Rica. Ian Barthorpe, from RSPB Minsmere, gave an account of the 
wildlife that he and his family enjoyed on their trip there. Wildlife 
tourism is key to the country’s economy, and the natural abundance is 
carefully nurtured. Ian’s wide knowledge and excellent photography 
skills took us around the country from east to west. The mountainous 
central spine divides species of birds, although there are strong 
similarities between them. The Monteverde cloud forests are hung in 
mists, with high aerial bridges for those with a good head for heights.  
Knowledgeable guides, skilled at finding hidden creatures, adding 
enormously to the pleasure, and the family were delighted to end their 
stay seeing several “must-see” birds, sloths on the move, and a group 
of Squirrel monkeys. 
The beautiful images showing the wide range of animals, and the 
colour and variety in the tropical landscape, gave us all a restorative 
boost on a cold winter evening. 
“Harvest Mice and Other Small Mammals” is the subject of our next 
talk on Thursday, March 10th, 7.30pm at Southwold Arts Centre, IP18 
6JP. Entrance costs £3, to include refreshments. Under 25’s free. All 
are welcome. 
Penny Mansfield               Contact us at swtblythvalley@gmail.com 
 

 

Halesworth Repair Café 

Halesworth Greens have started a repair café upstairs at the library on 
the 4th Monday of the month, for household items:  sewing and 
darning repairs, electrical items, gluing and general fixing. The idea is 
that you bring things along that need fixing, find a mender and sit with 
them as they do the repair so that you understand a little more about 
what’s involved.  There’s tea, cakes and info about a range of repairs 
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and plenty of friendly people to chat to.  You’re welcome to make a 
donation to help us cover the costs of running the event, and hopefully 
together we will keep more things out of landfill!                                                
Ann Edwards 
 

                                                                                                                                           

    The Blyth Woods' Spring 

Competition (with Prizes)! 

 
As you may know, the Blyth Woods group 
maintains Vicarage Grove, Malsters Little 

Field, Grove Piece and the Merton Woods Orchard.  
For our competition we are asking you to guess how many tennis 
courts would fit into this area of land. 
There will be one prize for an individual adult entering, one for the 
entry of a family group and one for a young person under sixteen years 
of age.  One guess per entry! The answer closest to the correct total 
will win a prize.  
Answers by email to wenhastonwarbler@gmail.com   Please put Blyth 
Woods Competition in the subject line.  
The results will be announced at the Blyth Woods AGM on 7th April and 
in the May edition of the Warbler.  The winners will be emailed 
beforehand.  
New arrivals in Merton Woods Orchard 
The hedge bordering the Orchard has now been restored by the group, 
with seventy-five new plants.  
We have ordered five new apple trees and one plum tree to fill some 
remaining spaces in the Orchard, all Suffolk in origin and with 
wonderful stories behind them. One unique tree in particular captures 
the imagination: the 'Thorpeness'. This magical tree was found on the 
beach in Aldeburgh, sprawling in the shelter of a shingle hollow, the 
only one of its kind and dwarfed by the relentless salt-laden winds. It is 
now propagated by the tree nursery Botanica, in Campsea Ashe.  
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On 12th February we planted 200 trees in Grove Piece. Thank you to 
everyone who helped in the Work Party. 
Blyth Woods AGM: Thursday 7th April 
Please put Thursday 7th April, 7.00 p.m. in the Village Hall, in your 
diaries. Drinks and delicious refreshments will be available.  Finally, our 
warmest admiration to those who battled the gusty winds of February 
to create footpath art in Grove Woods from the natural materials found 
there.                  
www.blythwoods.org                                                        Patricia Elliott   
                                                                                                                                              
                                             

Young People’s Film Nights to return to  
Wenhaston Village Hall! 

Friday 18th March – 6pm to 7.45pm 
 

These evenings are open to 
young people in Years 5 & 6. 
There is no need to book but 
it is helpful for us to know in 
advance how many children 
are coming. Refreshments are 
provided and there is no 
charge, although we welcome 
donations. 
For more information, please 

contact me Revd. Alison on 01502 478855, text 07584 416277 or 
email: alisonalder@hotmail.co.uk  
Help needed! We could do with a parent helper for each session, just 
to ensure we have enough supervisors. With more help, we can run 
these nights more frequently. Please contact me to find out more 
details.                                                                                      Revd. Alison                                                                      
      
                               

 

http://www.blythwoods.org/
mailto:alisonalder@hotmail.co.uk
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Grave Talk – A café with a difference 
 

      “Daddy, what happens when we die?” 
Children ask very direct questions about death and 
dying, yet parents and carers can feel awkward 
about answering them. Our tendency is to only talk 
about death if we really have to. Why is death so 
hard to discuss?  It is something none of us can 
avoid, yet it remains rather a taboo subject. 
“Grave Talk” provides an opportunity to explore our 
attitudes to death in a friendly and relaxed environment. Anyone can 
book a place. Sitting in small, informal groups, we talk about a range of 
issues around death, supported by a trained facilitator. Discussions are 
prompted by randomly selected “Grave Talk” conversation cards, 
which cover five key areas: life, death, society, funerals and grief. Tea, 
coffee and homemade cake are provided. Although sessions are 
organised by Revd. Alison Alder from the Blyth Valley Team Ministry, 
this is a community project for all people, regardless of their personal 
or religious beliefs. 
 

Grave Talk – hosted by Halesworth Library, Bridge St, IP19 8AD 
Next session: Thursday 17th March 7-9pm 

BOOKING IS ESSENTIAL as spaces are limited. 
Please email: friendsofhalesworthlibrary@gmail.com , or phone 01986 875095 or 
speak to a member of the staff at the library. Please leave your name and a contact 
number. 

 

Editors’ Note 
We welcome all your articles, photos, ads, and other artworks. The 
last date for copy for our April 2022 edition is the 15th March. Send 
to wenhastonwarbler@gmail.com.     
Details of how to place ads on page 20    G. Frostick     D. Holmes 
                                                                                                

mailto:friendsofhalesworthlibrary@gmail.com
mailto:wenhastonwarbler@gmail.com


15 
 

Wenhaston Save Our Swifts Action Group 
Many of you have enjoyed the annual 
sights and sounds of swifts which arrive 
here in early May, having migrated from 
their winter homes in Africa. 
Our group exists to help promote 
awareness of this amazing bird, and how 
we can all help maintain, and hopefully 
increase, its presence in our village and 
surrounding area each summer. 
Numbers of swifts seen in the UK have 
reduced by around 50% over the last 25 

years. This may be related to a drop in insect numbers for food, but 
also to a reduction in suitable nesting sites. The birds thrive in places 
where there are still gaps and holes in buildings and under roof eaves, 
where they can rear their young. Building renovations and new builds 
often block up previous sites or do not provide them. 
 Ann Follows founded the group in 2018 and I have recent taken over 
as group coordinator. We can provide advice and support to villagers 
who are interested in providing homes for swifts. This year both the 
Suffolk Bird Group and the Suffolk AONB organisations have offered to 
provide some swift nesting boxes for sites in Wenhaston. Our group 
has some funding available to help with installation costs.  
Our first meeting of the year is scheduled for Thursday 3rd March. 
Anyone who is interested in learning more or getting involved would 
be welcome to attend. For further details please contact me through 
our new e mail address WenhastonSOSActiongroup@gmail.com 
Please also contact me if you are interested in applying for one of the 
nest boxes.  
More details of the group as well as advice and information can be 
found in the ‘Wenhaston Save our swifts action group’ pages of 
the local website Wenhaston.onesuffolk.net 
I look forward to hearing from you soon!                      Kate Archibald 

mailto:WenhastonSOSActiongroup@gmail.com
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Marsh and Garden 
The recent high tides further 

increase the amount of water that 

lies over the marsh land and fields 

which border the river Blyth. 

There are large pools everywhere, 

and as you walk you intermittently 

hear the sound of water rushing 

through the sluices which lead 

from the field drainage channels 

into the river. Birds which are 

more usually seen feeding on the 

mud of the intertidal zones down 

river have been coming up with 

the tide, to feed on watery grass 

pastures. Later on, as we walking 

up river another bar tailed godwit 

was seen in the water on the field 

on the other side. These water 

birds seem happy to feed on 

earthy non vertebrates, such as 

worms and insects and their 

larvae. We also saw the familiar 

sight of a couple of common gulls 

which stood paddling their feet on 

the soggy ground. The usual group 

of curlews, which fly up and down 

the river and settle on the fields, 

were joined by a solitary whimbrel 

following them. Amongst them 

were also two bar tailed godwits 

with their characteristic long 

slightly upturned beaks. Some 

mammals apart from the usual 

native species thrive in the watery 

environment. One day we were 

walking back next to the field side 

ditch that runs parallel to the road 

from Laurel Farm. A Chinese water 

deer suddenly jumped up away 

from us, through the 

undergrowth, then running uphill 

across the field to the trees on the 

skyline. Apparently, these animals 

do well in the East Anglian 

wetlands and do little harm to the 

native ecology system, as their 

numbers are not excessive. Back in 

the garden there are signs of the 

more invasive muntjac deer, who 

seem to love Brussels sprouts. It 

seems that this species is much 

less shy and enjoys all sorts of 

plants much to the annoyance of 

we humans. They are also a threat 

to regenerating woodland due to 

their high numbers and the lack of 

natural predators.  Kate 

Archibald 
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Wenhaston Village Hall 100 Club 

The Wenhaston Village Hall 100 Club February draw was made and 
we are delighted to announce the winners:  

• 1st prize   Tony Gow             (number 22)      £37.50 

• 2nd prize  Diana Shaw-Cotterill     (number 04)      £22.50 

• 3rd prize   Elly Smith                    (number 07)      £15.00 

Congratulations to all!  It's never too late to sign up! A chance to win 
a prize costs just £1 a month - our accounting year starts in 
September so anyone wishing to join now, the fee is £6 for the 
period to end August 2022.  Please pay by cash or cheque, made 
payable to Wenhaston Village Hall 100 Club, and hand in, clearly 
marked with your name, in an envelope to Jane at the Post Office 
(thank you Jane for being our collecting person!)  

                                           All enquiries please phone Trish on 478078 

 

 
  

Wenhaston W.I 

Our delight at being back to almost full strength was topped off by two 
things, firstly our President back from an extended stay in the USA and 
then an excellent speaker in the shape of Jeni Neill. Jeni spoke to us of 
the process of writing her book – The Devils Dye – her research, which 
lead her to unexpected finds, and then the very basis of how to 
produce a book which is self-published. Based on the Strangers 
community in Norwich in Tudor times, involving the tale of Black Shuck 
of 1577 and based in the geographical area stretching from Leiston to 
Norwich, it is a book very much of interest to our members. 
The book is available locally or on the internet.          Wendy Wendham 
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St Peter’s Church 

February has been a quiet month but I suppose we have been lucky 
with the weather as, so far, it has been less cold than usual and there 
have been some lovely blue-sky days and no snow! The Spring flowers 
are all popping their heads up and the birds are singing loudly. A new 
birth! At Wenhaston there were two services but some of us were able 
to go to the Team Service at Halesworth on the First Sunday and to 
Bramfield on the second one. As I write this, we look forward to 
welcoming Margaret King on the 20th and Dominic on the following 
Sunday. 
An early reminder that we hope to have a Plant Sale in the churchyard 
on Saturday 14th May. We should be grateful for any plants so please 
remember us when you are sowing your seeds and maybe sow a few 
extra! Thank you.  (See posters for March services).  
                                                                                    Margaret Bloomfield 
 
                                                                                       
 

ANNUAL GENERAL 
MEETING 
Blyth Woods  
Wenhaston Community 
Woodland 
7pm Thursday April 7 
2022 
at Wenhaston Village Hall 

 

Guest speaker to be announced 
 

Everyone welcome – refreshments provided 
 

for further details blythwoods1@gmail.com   www.blythwoods.org 
 

mailto:blythwoods1@gmail.com
http://www.blythwoods.org/
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Children’s Society Box Opening 

We will be emptying the boxes on Saturday 19th March in the 

Committee Room at the Village Hall. Please bring your boxes along 

between 10.30am and 12 noon. The Café will be open so that box 

holders will be able to stay for coffee if they wish.  I should be grateful 

if I could have some of the boxes beforehand as otherwise it means a 

great deal of counting on the day.  Just leave them in my porch and I 

will let you have them back.  Thank you so much. Margaret Bloomfield                                                 

                              

Wenhaston Primary Half-Term Update 
 

2022 so far has been very positive for the school. We now have 
Ipswich Town Football Club running a breakfast club at the school two 
mornings, a week and are also now able to offer music tuition to many 
of our pupils.  
The most exciting introduction of 2022 has been the establishment of 
outdoor learning sessions for the children. These are organised and led 
by Steve from the 'Butterflies of Britain' Nature Education Programme. 
The children have loved the sessions and we have been able to take 
the children to Blyth Woods to enhance their outdoor experience.  
We are looking forward to collaborating with the local community 
further this year. For instance, we are shortly going to be working with 
the Village Hall to run a 'Design a mug' competition for the Platinum 
Jubilee.  
With the end of pandemic hopefully in sight, I am hoping to make the 
school a more open place. If you would love a tour of the school to see 
what we are up to, please do not hesitate to get in touch. Lastly, if you 
have skills or expertise, you feel may benefit the children then please 
let me know. Best wishes to all readers from all at Wenhaston School  
                                                                                   Mr Stone - Headteacher  
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Wenhaston Methodist Church 
All Sunday Services At 10.30am 

 
6   Rev Louise Morrissey 

13  Julie  Warren 
20   United  Service at St Peter's 

27   Rev Louise Morrissey  Baptism 
 

ALL WELCOME AT ANY SERVICE 
 

FACE COVERINGS OPTIONAL 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ADVERTISE IN THE WENHASTON WARBLER 
Contact Hilary Jeffrey 

warbler.ads@gmail.com 
¼ page: £15 per month, 

£150 per year 
Small ad: £5 per month, 

£50 per year 
Wenhaston Warbler Adverts 
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Karl Andrews 

Painter & 

Decorator 

Qualified City & 

Guilds 

30 Years’ Experience 

01986 874926 

07825622477 
karlandrews603@gmail.com 

 

 
Extensions 

Timber Frame Structures 
Ground Works 

Patios, Block Paving 
Decking, Fencing 

Alterations 
Maintenance 

T: 07957 459 785 
Email: 

landscape2build.mb@gmail.com 

Storm Furniture 
(Bramfield) 

 

Handmade furniture and 
cabinetry, freestanding and 
fitted. Traditional bespoke 

joinery in hard and soft 
timbers. 

 
Call Terry 07969240523 

Email: terry@storm-
furniture.co.uk 

 
 

MRB 
     Motor services - MOT, servicing, 
repairs etc. Very competitive prices 
 Friendly, professional, reliable 
                  Ring Mike Brown 
         07780 844608/01986 784051 

Ian Poole Decorating 
Painting, Tiling & Wallpapering 

Hand-painted kitchens & furniture 
Reliable & Insured 

Tel: 01502 710257 / 07952022436 
E: decor@ipooledecorator.co.uk 

Ruth McCabe Art 
Threeways, Coles Hill, Wenhaston. 
www.ruth-mccabe-artist.co.uk  
Arrange a no obligation studio visit 
via Contact Form or 
rc4619@icloud.com 
On going stock clearance sale. 

 

mailto:karlandrews603@gmail.com
mailto:terry@storm-furniture.co.uk
mailto:terry@storm-furniture.co.uk
mailto:decor@ipooledecorator.co.uk
http://www.ruth-mccabe-artist.co.uk/
mailto:rc4619@icloud.com
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Specialist legal advice  
in Southwold 
 
Residential Property 
Commercial Property 
Wills and Powers of Attorney 
Probate 
Notarial Services 
Tel 01502 724750 
MANTINS.CO.UK 
 

 

 

Domestic and Commercial 

Rewiring, extra sockets, 

inspection and testing. 
24 hour call out. Free 

estimates 
City & Guilds qualified 

Tel. 01502 478473 
Matthew 07884 477110 
William 07717 176655  

BIG  WOOD 
Seasoned Firewood 

07767699622 
Qualified chainsaw & 

plant operators. 
Timber milling 
Oak posts etc. 

Bagged kindling 

now available 
Woodland products 

and services 

Tel. 01502 478615 

Locally sourced, 

sustainably managed. 
  

  

  

 

http://www.pngall.com/save-tree-png
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 Wenhaston Tiling: 
All floor and wall tiling  

undertaken. 
Call Robert on 

01502 478740 or 07544 396310 

THE STAR INN 

TUESDAY TO SATURDAY 12pm-3pm 

& 6pm-9pm        SUNDAY 12pm-4pm 

Stone baked pizza on Friday and 

Saturday 6pm-8pm Please pre-order  

01502 478 240 

Adam and Barbara Gill 
Your local carpet and 
upholstery cleaners.  

Environmentally aware. 
Tel. 01502 377427 

HSL CAR VALETING 
Mobile vehicle valet services from 
maintenance to deep cleaning & 

detailing 
Based in Wenhaston 

Tel/Txt Henry Lewis: 07938 103251 
WOOLNOUGH CONTRACTORS LTD 

COMPETITIVE PRICES on 
SAND, GRAVEL, AGGREGATES & 

PLANT HIRE 
Call 01502 478894 or 07702 139291 

Fast Friendly service 

Accommodation Agency 
Local holiday cottages 

Weekly lets/short breaks 
contact Trish Gower 01502 478078 

www.suffolkcoastalcottages.co.uk 

WILDLIFE PONDS 
Water garden services est. 1985 

Ponds built from scratch, 

relined or repaired 

Ponds cleaned out, renovated 

and planted out 

Telephone 01502 478140 

The Old Forge Studio 
hand-made textiles for you, yours 

and your home 

contact Lin on 07970 285566  

Back Road ◦ Wenhaston ◦ IP19 9DZ 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

 

http://www.suffolkcoastalcottages.co.uk/

